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THURSDAY 6 AND FRIDAY 7 JUNE - STUDENT FREE DAYS & ELCC CLOSURE DAYS
MONDAY 10 JUNE - KING'S BIRTHDAY PUBLIC HOLIDAY

37th Annual

Established in 1987, the exchange is held annually, rotating between Colleges each year.  

The exchange was established by the respective Sports Coordinators Dr. Paul Rijken and Robert Doyle.

The three-day exchange will this year be held at Tenison Woods College, showcasing a squad of more than 100 students 

from both Colleges, from Year 8-11 competing in a range of sports. This includes Debating, Netball, Basketball, Football, 

Volleyball, Futsal and Touch Football. Fundamentally, the exchange is a unique opportunity that fosters a genuine spirit 
of sportsmanship, friendship, and excellence.

All sporting events throughout the exchange will be live streamed, giving you the opportunity to watch  
every minute of the action-packed matches.

Sunday 2 june - tuesday 4 june 2024
Sunday 2 june - tuesday 4 june 2024

CARDIJN EXCHANGE
KICKING OFF THIS SUNDAY! 

SCHEDULE in THIS ISSUE

CARDIJN EXCHANGE liveStream linkS:
DEBATE: https://youtube.com/live/AVws58KneEc

GIRLS FUTSAL: https://youtube.com/live/
ALnvlcuVTLE

 
BOYS FUTSAL: https://youtube.com/

live/2LqqGC0jnCI

VOLLEYBALL: https://youtube.
com/live/3Uledgiru6s

TOUCH FOOTBALL - https://youtube.com/live/0HuseKU10p0

GIRL BASKETBALL - https://youtube.com/live/t1kVb3R552Y
 
BOYS BASKETBALL - https://youtube.com/live/mLK7sIpmPIY
 
FOOTBALL - https://youtube.com/live/XnMles9u9Hc

NETBALL A - https://youtube.com/live/5Oa9E8TZMUs

NETBALL B - https://youtube.com/live/Yy3ekGMUwAk

Results Later This Issue...

https://youtube.com/live/AVws58KneEc
https://youtube.com/live/ALnvlcuVTLE 
https://youtube.com/live/ALnvlcuVTLE 
https://youtube.com/live/2LqqGC0jnCI
https://youtube.com/live/2LqqGC0jnCI
https://youtube.com/live/3Uledgiru6s 
https://youtube.com/live/3Uledgiru6s 
https://youtube.com/live/0HuseKU10p0 
https://youtube.com/live/t1kVb3R552Y 
https://youtube.com/live/mLK7sIpmPIY
https://youtube.com/live/XnMles9u9Hc 
https://youtube.com/live/5Oa9E8TZMUs 
https://youtube.com/live/Yy3ekGMUwAk 
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From the Principal
 

National Reconciliation Week – Now More Than Ever
I thank staff and students for their commitment to National 
Reconciliation Week.  At the heart of reconciliation is the 
relationship between the broader Australian community 

and Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples.  To foster 
positive race relations, our relationship must be grounded in a 

foundation of truth.  Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples 
have long called for a comprehensive process of truth-telling about Australia’s 
colonial history.  Our nation’s past is reflected in the present, and will continue 
to play out in future unless we heal historical wounds.
 
National Reconciliation Week, 27 May to 3 June, is a time for us all to learn 
about our shared histories, cultures, and achievements, and to explore how 
each of us can contribute to achieving reconciliation in Australia.  For the work 
of generations past, and the benefit of generations future, we are invited to 
create a more just, equitable and reconciled country for all.

The National Reconciliation Week theme for 2024, Now More Than Ever, is a 
reminder to all of us that no matter what, the fight for justice and the rights 
of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people will —and must —continue.  
Reconciliation supporters are called to stand up to defend and uphold the 
rights of First Nations peoples. To call out racism wherever we encounter it, and 
to actively reinforce the voices of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples 
across this continent.

Now more than ever, the work continues, whether it be in treaty making, in 
truth-telling, in understanding our history, in education, and in tackling racism. 
We need connection, respect, action and change.  Now more than ever, we 
need reconciliation.

Timor Leste Charity Ball – Be More, Not Want More
Once again, as part of the Timor-Leste fundraising, we will be holding a Charity 
Ball this Friday evening, 31 May. The Charity Ball is an opportunity for students 
in Year 11 and 12 to join together for a night of socialising and dancing at the 
City Hall – Main Corner while raising much needed funds and awareness for our 
closest neighbours in Timor-Leste. 
Life in Timor Leste is very different to the abundance we enjoy.  To embrace 
the concept of the Charity Ball students are encouraged to donate back money 
that they saved on their outfit, hair, make up etc. There will a collection box 
at the entrance for students to make this cash donation if they wish to do so.  
Secondly, an auction of goods and services will be held on the night, which will 
be a lot of fun.  These will be auctioned for a small monetary amount. Students 
will not be required to bring cash for this auction, as the winning bidders will 
have the opportunity to pay at a later date.
We encourage families to have a discussion with their young person, and as 
much as we want students to look their best, we are hopeful that students will 
be mindful that in Timor $50.00 can feed a family of four for a month. If you 
are purchasing your outfit please consider how many people this would feed 
in Timor and purchase or borrow thriftily. Conversations around clothes, hair, 
makeup, corsages and similar could be on the amount saved (and possibly 
donated) rather than the amount spent.

37th Annual Cardijn Exchange
We look forward to the 37th Annual Cardijn College Exchange, from Sunday 2 
June until Tuesday 4 June. The sporting and debating competitions conducted 
this year at Tenison Woods College have a wonderful tradition of impressive 
skill level, team spirit and fair play. The exchange events will be live streamed so 
if you cannot make it in person, you will still be able to enjoy the competitions 
and feel a part of the exchange. The links for the livestream are on the front 
page of this Newsletter. 

Sincere thanks to all parents, staff and students who are involved in preparing 
for the exchange with Cardijn College, with special thanks to Mrs Kaitlin Egan, 
Year 7-12 Sports Coordinator, and the Health and Physical Education Team for 
their coordination of such a significant event on our College calendar.

Parent Connections and Support
Parent connection and mutual support is the hallmark of our College 
community.  This year we are inviting invite parents to join the optional Parent/
Carer Year Level Messenger chat groups. 

The Messenger chats are intended to support our children through connecting 
our families by:
• Creating a place of welcome for new and existing families
• Parents supporting parents in navigating the shared journey of parenthood
• Engaging in the shared purpose of supporting our children’s development
• Sharing the load of parenthood

• Providing ways of getting involved in the Tenison Woods College and wider  
 community through parent connections.
 
Please see below the messenger groups for those who wish to connect via the 
Messenger App and the names of the parent/carer messenger administrators 
for each year level. The links have been sent to all Junior School families via 
EdSmart. 

PARISH BOOK STUDY: 
Opening to God – A Guide to Prayer by Thomas Green SJ will be held from 7pm 
Thursday 23 May, in the Gathering Space of St Paul’s, Mt Gambier Weekly for a 
total of 6 sessions (concluding on 27 June)

The book can be purchased from the Mt Gambier Parish Office for $25. The text 
can also be accessed online for free at archive.org

The session can be accessed online, just scan the QR code or go to: https://t.ly/
owDZF  

Calvary English School Visit 21 July – 9 August
We are excited about the impending visit of our long-time friends Yoko Inoue, 
Maya Inoue, Sara Inoue and the Calvary English School Delegation from 21 
July until 9 August.  This visit continues a relationship that extends thirty years, 
and as with past experiences, our Japanese guests will enjoy a combination of 
Tenison Woods College classroom lessons with their Australian buddies, and 
tours of the South East to help our guests experience life in the South East of 
South Australia and Western Victoria.  
We are asking that the 10 students be hosted by Tenison Woods College 
families.  Yolande Langford, our College Homestay Coordinator has forwarded 
an Edsmart broadcast that has clarified  the ages of the predominantly primary 
and middle school students who will arrive, with a view to matching families 
with an appropriate student.
Such hospitality, which is complemented by a homestay allowance for families, 
is greatly appreciated, and I trust the presence of these Japanese students will 
enrich families and help them vividly appreciate our global community.

Parish Planned Giving Rebate
I remind families that parents contributing to the Parish Planned Giving may 
claim a rebate from Tuition Fees of 50% of their contribution up to a maximum 
claim of $750. Official Parish receipts are to be presented to the Finance 
Department after the 30 June 2024 for a deduction to be made.

EY-12 Staff Professional Development Days – 6 and 7 June
Early Years to Year 12 Staff are looking forward to the staff professional 
development days on Thursday 6 and Friday 7 June, when they will devote 
time to critical literacy and  numeracy experiences, supporting diverse learning 
needs and student agency throughout the school.  Furthermore we will be 
evolving further our wellbeing approach at the school, focusing on coaching 
students to facilitate agency in the Resilient IMPACT approach.  

I trust students and parents will experience the benefits of the days through our 
service to students and families throughout the College. I remind families that 
these days are student-free days for the ELCC and the College.

God Bless,
David Mezinec | Principal 

Year level   

Reception

Year 1

Year 2

Year 3

Year 4

Year 5

Year 6

Messenger Group Name & Link

TWC Reception Parent Carer Chat

TWC Year 1 Parent / Carer Chat

TWC Year 2 Parent / Carer Chat

TWC Year 3 Parent / Carer Chat

TWC Year 4 Parent / Carer Chat

TWC Year 5 Parent / Carer Chat

TWC Year 6 Parent / Carer Chat

Names of Parent / Carers

Beth Reid & Shayne Haggis  

Reanna Baldwin & Hayley Keyser

Beth Reid

Amy Cooper

Sally Telford

Amy Cooper & Sarah Seebohm

Shayne Haggis & Wesley Olivier

http:// archive.org
https://t.ly/owDZF
https://t.ly/owDZF
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Upcoming Key Dates 

WEEK 5

 Wednesday 29 May
•  SAPSASA Boys AFL Football Carnival - Adelaide
•  College Board Meeting - 7:00pm
•  World of Robotics - MacKillop Junior School

 Thursday 30 May
•  Poplars Swimming Lessons | 10am
•  World of Robotics - MacKillop Junior School
•  Year 8 Fit for Life Equine Excursion 1:30pm - 3:00pm

 Friday 31 May
•  Charity Ball - 7:00pm, City Hall Main Corner Mount Gambier
•  World of Robotics - MacKillop Junior School
•  Year 1 Horse & Carriage History Excursion
•  Year 8 Fit for Life Equine Excursion 12:00pm - 2:00pm

WEEK 6

 Saturday 1 June
•  Sacrament Family Session, St. Paul's Hall 2:00pm - 3:00pm  

 Sunday 2 June
•  Cardijn Exchange - Arrival 5:00pm
•   Cardijn vs TWC Debate, 6:30pm UniSA Theatre

 Monday 3 June
•  Cardijn Exchange - Day 1 
 (see full page schedule in this Newsletter for event details) 
•  Cardijn vs TWC Basketball Night Matches - 5:30pm, BHS.

 Tuesday 4 June
•  Cardijn Exchange - Day  2
 (see full page schedule in this Newsletter for event details) 
•  Reception Students St. Paul's Church Excursion 11:30am - 1:00pm
•  Auskick - 3:30pm Junior School Oval

 Thursday 6 June
•  STUDENT FREE DAY
•  ELCC CLOSURE DAY
•  St. Marcellin Champagnat Feast Day
•  SAPSASA Ctate Cross Country Championships, Adelaide 
 
 Friday 7 June
•  STUDENT FREE DAY
•  ELCC CLOSURE DAY

 Monday 10 June
•  King's Birthday Public Holiday

CIM Team News
Reconciliation Week 

The theme for #NRW2024 is Now More than Ever. 

Reconcilation Week Prayer.
Loving God, you desire your people to be one. 

Guide us to acknowledge the pains of our nation’s past and to 
foster healing in word and in action.

Teach us to respect all cultures.
Teach us to care for our land and waters.
Help us to share justly the resources of this land.
Help us to bring about spiritual and social change to improve the quality of life for 
all groups in our communities, especially the disadvantaged.
Help young people to find true dignity and self-esteem by your Spirit.
May your power and love be the foundations on which we build our families, our 
communities and our Nation, through Jesus Christ our Lord.
Amen.

Stationery Drive for Timor Leste- Junior School Initiative
In support, of the Timor-Leste immersion experience and in an effort to make a 
small difference with great love the Junior School is running a Stationery drive 
so that we can get stationery packs ready for children in Timor Leste. We will be 
making packs in snap lock bags, so they are light and easy to take on the plane. 
Items must be small and brand new (no scissors or sharp objects). 
Thank you in anticipation of your support for this worthy cause.

Charity Day- Week 8
The Senior School Student Leadership team has been busy with preparations 
for Charity Day which will take place on Thursday 20 June (Week 8). This is one 
of the major fundraisers for Timor Leste this term. This will be a casual clothes 
day. A whole school Mass will take place in the morning, followed by activities 
run by the Year 12’s. At lunchtime, there will be a Timor Leste inspired market 
with pre-loved, upcycled and repurposed goods to purchase. Please keep your 
eye out for further information in the coming weeks.

Term 2 Masses in the College Chapel 
Mass is celebrated each Thursday of the term and is led by a different year level 
each week. Mass begins at 9:10am in the College Chapel. All are welcome to 
join us for these masses.

Upcoming Masses
Week 5 Thursday 30 May - Year 8
Week 6 Thursday 6 June - Student Free Day - Mass at St Paul’s
Week 7 Thursday 13 June - Year 10

FROM THE PARISH

Sacramental Session Reminders
A reminder that SESSION 3 First Holy Communion for those currently involved 
in the Sacramental Program will be held this Saturday 1 June at 2pm in St 
Paul’s Hall.
We keep these children and their families in our prayers as they prepare the 
celebrate the Sacrament of First Holy Communion on the weekend of June 22 
and 23. 

Mount Gambier Parish YOUTUBE Channel
We have launched the Mt Gambier Parish Youtube Channel.  
Our book study, Opening to God, will be livestreamed via this channel on 
Thursday evenings at 7pm. This week, Fr Olek will be on deck to discuss 
chapter 2. Subscribe now and turn on notifications to keep in touch!  
Youtube.com/@MountGambierCatholicParish 

Sally Telford | Religious Education Coordinator

mailto:Youtube.com/@MountGambierCatholicParish  
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37th Annual

Established in 1987, the exchange is held annually, rotating between Colleges each year.  
The exchange was established by the respective Sports Coordinators Dr. Paul Rijken and Robert Doyle.

The three-day exchange will this year be held at Tenison Woods College, showcasing a squad of more than 100 students 
from both Colleges, from Year 8-11 competing in a range of sports. This includes Debating, Netball, Basketball, Football, 
Volleyball, Futsal and Touch Football. Fundamentally, the exchange is a unique opportunity that fosters a genuine spirit 

of sportsmanship, friendship, and excellence.

All sporting events throughout the exchange will be live streamed, giving you the opportunity to watch  
every minute of the action-packed matches.

Sunday 2 june - tuesday 4 june 2024Sunday 2 june - tuesday 4 june 2024

Click here to view video preview

PAGE 4
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2024 Schedule 

SUNDAY 2 JUNE 2024

Time Event Location

5:00pm Cardijn College staff and students arrive UniSA

5:15pm Welcome UniSA Lecture Theatre

5:30pm Dinner - Pizza UniSA Foyer

6:30pm DEBATE UniSA Lecture Theatre

7:30pm Dismissal UniSA Lecture Theatre

MONDAY 3 JUNE 2024

Time Event Location

8:35am Arrive at Tenison Woods College for morning notices and roll 
call.  Exchange photo. Barrie Holmes Stadium

9:15am GIRLS FUTSAL Barrie Holmes Stadium

10:15am BOYS FUTSAL Barrie Holmes Stadium

12.30pm BOYS VOLLEYBALL Barrie Holmes Stadium

12:30pm GIRLS VOLLEYBALL Barrie Holmes Stadium

1:20pm MIXED TOUCH FOOTBALL Touch Football Field - Senior Oval

3:20pm Student dismissal Barrie Holmes Stadium

5:30pm GIRLS BASKETBALL Barrie Holmes Stadium

6:45pm BOYS BASKETBALL Barrie Holmes Stadium

8:00pm STUDENT DISMISSAL Barrie Holmes Stadium

TUESDAY 4 JUNE 2024

Time Event Location

8:35am Arrive at Tenison Woods College for morning notices and roll 
call.  Exchange photo. Barrie Holmes Stadium

9:00am FOOTBALL Malseed Park 

11:00am NETBALL A Barrie Holmes Stadium

12:00pm NETBALL B Barrie Holmes Stadium

1:00pm Exchange Lunch Barrie Holmes Stadium

1:50pm Exchange Assembly and Farewell Barrie Holmes Statium

Approx. 2:30pm Cardijn College students depart Barrie Holmes Stadium

PAGE 5
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Cardijn BasketballCardijn Basketball
Café Menu

Chips          $5
5  Nuggets + Chips      $8
Potato Cakes        $2  
Dim Sims         $3 
Chicken Snitty Rolls + Gravy + Chips  $8
Mixed Lollies        $3 bag 
Chunky Vegetable Soup + Roll    $6
Roll + Chips + Snitz + Coleslaw   $9
Gatorade         $5 
Water          $3  
Mixed Cans        $3
Fruit Boxes        $2
Coffee Machine       Gold Coin  
          Donation

BASKETBALL MONDAY NIGHT MATCHES - 5:30PM TIP OFF - BHS

PAGE 6
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S T A T I O N E R Y
D R I V E

1 5 . 5 . 2 4 - 1 7 . 6 . 2 4

P l e a s e h e l p u s m a k e a d i f f e r e n c e 
b y d o n a t i n g u n u s e d s t a t i o n e r y f o r 

c h i l d r e n i n T i m o r-L e s t e

S T A R r e p s w i l l b e p u t t i n g t o g e t h e r
l i g h t  s t a t i o n e r y  p a c k s  f o r  o u r

S e n i o r  S c h o o l  s t u d e n t s  t o  t a k e  o n
t h e i r  i m m e r s i o n  t o u r

D o n a t i o n s  o f  p e n c i l s ,  t e x t a s ,
c r a y o n s ,  s h a r p e n e r s ,  r u l e r s ,

e r a s e r s ,  s t i c k e r s  a n d  o t h e r  s m a l l
s t a t i o n e r y  i t e m s  w o u l d  b e  g r e a t l y

a p p r e c i a t e d

P l e a s e  d r o p  d o n a t i o n s  t o  
f r o n t  o f f i c e  o r  C I M  o f f i c e

T h a n k  y o u  f o r  y o u r  g e n e r o s i t y !

T i m o r-L e s t e

PAGE 7
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Agriculture Classes & 
Project Recology Collaboration

Over the semester the Year 9 & 10 Agriculture classes have looked at animal 
behaviour, animal handling and yard design.
This has culminated in designing a set of yards that has been developed from the 
collaborative ideas of students.
There has also been the utilisation of our Project Recology products to promote 
the ease of handling by blocking the view and guiding the animals in the desired 
direction. Large recycled plastic sheets were used in this process, made by our 
in-house project recology centre. 
This has complemented perfectly the study of sustainable practices in farming.
Both Agriculture classes have been able to put the yards into practical use.

Judy Jenkin & Lewis Lean |  Agriculture Teachers

Junior School Plastic Lid Collection
This term, the MacKillop Building has seen the addition of its very own plastic 
lid sorting station! Students are encouraged to collect their plastic lids from 
bottles and jars at home and bring them into the MacKillop Building on the 
Ground Floor Maker Space, where they can be sorted into appropriate colours. 
These lids are then taken to the College’s Project Recology facility, where they 
are sorted into density, chipped, and melted, to create sheets of colourful plastic. 
This plastic has become the go-to material for repairing and revamping furniture 
all around the College, as well as giving life to students’ original creations in  
enterprise-based classes. We look forward to getting junior school students 
involved in collecting and upcycling their plastic lids from home!

Teone Brauer  |   EY-12 Sustainability Coordinator

Year 4 & 5 World of Robots Incursion
During Weeks 4 and 5, our Year 4 students were lucky enough to participate 
in the World of Robotics incursion, where students were set the challenge to 
create a robot that could kick a table tennis ball at least 9m. Students worked 
collaboratively and they thoroughly enjoyed the experience. 

Kelly Lockwood  |  Teacher

Old Scholar & Former Staff Member 
Marches Out Into Her New Role

Congratulations to Old Scholar and former IT Trainee Georgia Mustey, who 
completed her Bachelor of Maritime Engineering with Honours in Tasmania at 
the end of last year. Earlier this month, Georgia marched out as a Sub Lieutenant 
after completing her officer training in NSW.
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Mixed Open Hockey
Last Tuesday, our Open hockey team, travelled to a challenging away match 
against Naracoorte High School in the mixed open division. The game started 
with intense competition, as both teams showcased their defensive ability.  
The first quarter ended in a nil-all draw, with the Titans creating several  
counter-attacks that kept Naracoorte on their toes. 
 
The second quarter brought an unfortunate incident when our keeper, Lauren 
Smith, took a direct hit to her face shield. This incident appeared to unsettle the 
team, and Naracoorte quickly capitalised, scoring four goals in rapid succession. 
Despite this setback, our team displayed great resilience and determination in 
the later stages of the half. 
 
In the second half, Tenison tightened their defense and fought back fiercely. 
The match reverted to a closer contest, with Naracoorte only managing to slip 
one more goal through in the final minutes of play. Defender Tillie Derrington 
and midfielder Tyler Collins were instrumental in this effort. Both players 
demonstrated exceptional skill and leadership, effectively utilising their 
teammates and playing crucial roles within the defensive 25. 
 
Although the final score was not in our favour, the Titans showed great spirit and 
teamwork. We applaud them for their effort and look forward to see the students 
progression in their hockey!

Mixed 7/8 Hockey
The 7-9 Hockey team competed in their knockout tournament on Thursday 
at Blue Lake Sports Park. The Titans were in a pool against Grant High School, 
Mount High School, and Naracoorte High School. 
 
To begin the day, their competitor was Naracoorte High School. The game started 
as a close affair, with our attacking midfielders Archie Olsen and Riley Hopgood 
getting involved in the game from the first whistle. Their desire for the ball in the 
first half, allowed captain, Henry Skirving to pester the defending team. Despite 
Tenison's best efforts, Naracoorte eventually slipped away by scoring a couple of 
class goals. After conceding, the Titans defence began to tighten. Ollie Williams, 
Lacey Bullock, and Tahliah Carter all played key roles in shifting momentum and 
keeping Naracoorte out of their attack. Unfortunately, this shift came too late, 
finishing the game 5-0 in Naracoorte's favour.   
 
The Titans had a quick turnaround, playing Mount Gambier High School just 15 
minutes after their previous game. Although the team consisted of tired legs, 
many of the students continued to battle out the game. Forwards were given 
opportunities, with Amy Lubbe and Kayla Shepherd both finding room up 
forward with the ball. This time forward was created through excellent defence 
and eagerness to retrieve the ball from Raia Haggis, Taylor Fenton, Chloe Chiesa, 
and Lachlan Moss. After a solid quarter of hockey, the Titans began to tire out. 
MGHS began counter attacking against the tired Tenison outfit, scoring multiple 
goals 1 on 1 with the keeper. The last half was instrumental from Seth Gale and 
Jack Hutchesson. Seth slotting in a solid goal and keeping the midfield at bay. 
Jack put in a solid last half to ensure that MGHS did not add to their sizable total 
in the net. The game eventually finished as a 4-1 win to MGHS. 

Uniform Shop Opening Hours
A reminder that the Uniform Shop will not open on Thursday 6 June, due to the 
Student Free Day. Apologies for any inconvenience. 

Opening Hours
Tuesday          8:00am – 12:00pm
Wednesday   8:00am – 12:00pm
Thursday       12:30pm – 4:30pm

Online Store
To access the online Uniform Shop please click here.

Kylie Watson  |  Uniform Shop

Mixed Hockey Wrap-Up

Canteen Reminders
• Please ensure the Student Profile  
 in the QKR! App created for ordering is 
 your child's name (not the parent  
 name);
• QKR! App Orders need to be in by  
 NO LATER THAN 8.30AM for same day  
 orders;
• Please carefully check day / date of
            order when using the QKR! App, and  
 the details of all orders before 
 proceeding to checkout.

If you have any questions regarding 
the Qkr! App, please contact  
Jess Herring at herrj@tenison.catholic.
edu.au.

Leanne Sandow  |  Canteen Manager

https://tenisonwoodscollege.permapleat.com.au/shop
https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/files/45303800/Canteen_Menu_2020.pdf
mailto:herrj%40tenison.catholic.edu.au?subject=
mailto:herrj%40tenison.catholic.edu.au?subject=
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Damaged Bank Notes  
not to be used at the Canteen

Please note: there has been an increased amount of damaged bank notes being 
used at the canteen. We ask that you please do not send these to the College as 
the bank will not accept them. Thank you for your understanding. 

Leanne Sandow  |  Canteen Manager

Reconciliation Week Visitor to ELCC
During Reconciliation Week, Uncle Ken visited the Early Learning and Community 
Centre where the children listened to dreamtime stories, created art works and 
explored Aboriginal tools.

Angela Cutting  |  Teacher, Assistant Director of Early Learning

SAPSASA Football Representatives
Congratulations to the Tenison Woods College representatives at the SAPSASA 
Football Carnival held in Adelaide this week. It is fantastic to see such great 
representation from our school in this competition. 

7/8 Girls Basketball make it to 
State Championship Round

Our Year 7/8 girls had a successful day in Mount Barker on Friday, beginning with 
a strong performance against Nazareth. Relentless defense from our girls helped 
run Nazareth off their feet 52-17.
Next up was Cardijn, and again using full court defense and ball movement our 
girls were too much to handle 42-27.
Lastly we accounted for St Francis, but not without a decent contest. After being 
tied at quarter time, our girls showed toughness and adaptability to overcome 
some skillful St Francis players, winning 47-28. All ten players contributed 
strongly across day, demonstrating their different talents and togetherness as 
a group. 
The team will compete in the State Championship finals at the State Basketball 
Centre in Week 9. Well done Girls!!

7/8 Boys Basketball Team Narrowly 
Missed out on State Finals

The boys faced off against Reynella East in the first game. They played some 
great team basketball especially on defence and were able to run away with a 
50 point win. 
In the next game they faced off against St Peters for a chance to finish 1st in the 
pool. The game was close all game with neither team able to break away until St 
Peters built a 9 point lead in the fourth quarter. The Tenison boys didn’t give up 
and were able to get it back to 2 points before falling by 4 points.
The loss meant we had to face a very tough team from Cardijn for a chance to 
make the State finals. We fell behind early 9-0 but a shift of attitude allowed 
us to get back within 3 points. Unfortunately our shots weren’t dropping and 
the opposition were able to score too easily and we went down by 30 points 
in a tough loss. It was a great learning experience and eye-opener for the boys 
against metro opponents. 
The boys represented Tenison with great pride and never gave up.

Kaitlin Egan  |   Year 7-12 Sports Coordinator
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2024 ICAS Competitions
ICAS is an online academic competition that gives students from Years 2 - 12 the 
opportunity to challenge their higher order thinking and problem-solving skills 
in English, Mathematics, Science, Writing, Spelling Bee, and Digital Technologies.
  
Every student who participates is recognised with a printed certificate in each 
subject area, and an online results report to track development each year.  
Top performers are eligible for one of the highly coveted ICAS medals.
  
This link will give you information about registering your child and proposed 
dates for the school based competition sessions. (These are all in August.)
(2024 ICAS pricing per student, per subject: Writing $23.95, all other subjects 
$19.95). Please contact me as the College Online Assessment Coordinator with 
any questions and/or assistance. Email: lloyc@tenison.catholic.edu.au

Chris Lloyd | Online Assessment Coordinator

Reconciliation Week: 
Now More Than Ever

In week 5 our class has been learning about National Reconciliation Week 
recognising Australia’s First Nations people and their history. We have been 
speaking about the need to respect all cultures and all people and have a basic 
understanding of the history. It is more important than ever to be recognising 
the First Nations culture and celebrating the fact that many cultures share this 
wonderful country.

Andy Watt  |  Year 2 Teacher

Referees Share Their Knowledge
On Thursday afternoon, the 9/10 HPSP Football (Soccer) class were treated to a 
visit from the local Referees’ Director, Eric Driscoll and Vice President, Frank Wilcox.  
With a focus on officiating and laws of the game this term, the timely 
presentation helped students understand the world game from a totally 
different point of view. Eric and Frank shared their combined knowledge of 
over 30 years in the middle, highlighting via various interactive video clips a 
range of key laws of the game and the latest interpretations of the handball 
and offside rules. There was time for questions and the session closed with 
a very important message that has been put forward by the English Football 
Association around respecting the officials. We will now undertake the online 
course covering the initial laws of the game as part of our theory work and 
hopefully one or two students may take up the whistle in the near future.

David Cole  |  HPSP Football (Soccer) Teacher

Old Scholar Graduates SAPOL
Congratulations to Old Scholar Ryleigh who recently graduated to join the 
South Australian Police Force. All the best with your new role. 

mailto:lloyc%40tenison.catholic.edu.au%20?subject=2024%20ICAS%20Competition
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Auskick Coaching Clinic
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STEAM Art Workshop

Reception Grandparents and 
Special Friends Day
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On Tuesday, The University of Adelaide visited the College to run a STEAM workshop with students, focusing on the 
Marine Parks of South Australian, conservation and the application of The Arts to support this. 

Students worked with university associates to unpack the local 'Fab Five' protected marine species of South Australia, 
understand the importance of these species and begun the first stages of creating an artwork that promotes the 
conservation. They will continue to work on these pieces in their extracurricular studies. Upon completion in August, 
during the SALA Festival, The Riddoch Arts and Cultural Centre will exhibit the students work, celebrating their 
creativity, their perspectives and connection to Marine Country.

This term Mirella Prosperi-Porta's Reception students have been learning about their family and their history. 
To help consolidate their learning a special Grandparents and Special Friends Day was organised by Deakin University Placement student Courtney Grosser. All children's 
Grandparents and special friends were asked to bring in a special item, image or photo from their childhood or a significant item that they can share with the children.
It was wonderful to see the excitement on all the children’s faces and hearing all the beautiful stories. The love and special bond that each child has with their Grandparent 
and Special Friend is truly special.
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Music Rehersals
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Lunchtime Clubs

Biggest Morning Tea
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Interschool Cross Country
Today Tenison Woods College hosted Interschool Cross Country, which saw 150 
athletes from Tenison Woods College, St Martins Lutheran College, Naracoorte High 
School, Mount Gambier High School, Grant High School compete in a challenging 
3km course through the picturesque Marist Park and Sugarloaf. Congratulations to all 
schools, students and staff who were involved in todays event and assisted in running 
a successful day! 

OVERALL SCHOOL PLACINGS:
Bordertown High School – 1st 
Tenison Woods College – 2nd 
St Martins Lutheran College – 3rd
Grant High School – 4th
Naracoorte High School – 5th 
Mount Gambier High School – 6th

Open Boys Winners - 1st Alexei, 2nd Noah, 3rd Patrick

Under 16 Girls Winners - 1st Maggie, 2nd Libby, 3rd Grace

Under 14 Girls Winners - 1st Lindy, 2nd Eva, 3rd Lucy Under 13 Girls Winners - 1st Sinead, 2nd Livvi, 3rd Piper

Under 15 Girls Winners - 1st Paige, 2nd Asha, 3rd Remi

Under 16 Boys Winners - 1st Michael, 2nd Bodie, 3rd Bailey

OVERALL AGE GROUP WINNERS
Open Boys - Grant High School

Open Girls - Bordertown High School
16 Boys - Bordertown High School
16 Girls -Bordertown High School

15 Boys - St Martins Lutheran College
15 Girls -St Martins Lutheran College
14 Boys - Bordertown High School
14 Girls - Tenison Woods College

13 Boys - Bordertown High School
13 Girls - Tenison Woods College
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Library Lunch Club - Reconciliation Week
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SENIOR SCHOOL - PRC COMMON ROOM

MONDAY:
Mathematics

Studiosity connects Australia’s 
best and brightest educators  
to students during  
homework time.
Students can easily access the 
Studiosity site via the link on 
the Portal@TWC page.

AFTER SCHOOLAFTER SCHOOL

TUESDAY:
Science

THURSDAY:
English

STUDY CENTRESTUDY CENTRE

Junior School


